## **Lenore Providence**

Subject: FW: [External] Re: Request for Information: 167 National Drive, Woodbridge

**Importance:** High

From: Guitline

## Sent: November-22-21 2:31 PM

To: Christine Vigneault < Christine. Vigneault@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Committee of Adjustment < CofA@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] Re: Request for Information: 167 National Drive, Woodbridge

Importance: High

Thanks, Christine.

My only 2 concerns as a neighbour are:

1. Initial permit for 2 buildings and the new one asking for 5 buildings. All frontages are reduced significantly compared with existing houses lots with min.150 feet up to 250 feet.

Is it OK from the arcitectural point of view and National Golf Course rules?

2. Green zone and trees. I see a lot of potential damage to the existing mature trees zone. 5-4 new lots will dramatically change the existing mature trees landscape.

Is it OK with Canadian Forest Service? Our street forestal area is very unique and I dont feel good to see how it will be destroyed.

Thanks.
Boris Guitline
136 National Drive
Woodbridge